
 

 

REGULAR WORK SESSION 

TUESDAY, FEBRUARY 2, 2016 

5:00 P.M. 

 

 

 The Regular Work Session of the City Council of the City of Vineland was called to order by the Vice 

President, Paul F. Spinelli. 

 The following members were present at roll call: 

   Councilwoman Maritza Gonzalez  

Councilman John A. Procopio 

Vice President Paul F. Spinelli 

 

 Councilwoman Angela Calakos was absent. 

 President Anthony R. Fanucci was absent. 

 

 Also present were: Richard P. Tonetta, Esq., City Solicitor 

    Robert Dickenson, Assistant Business Administrator 

 

 President Fanucci led the Pledge of Allegiance. 

 

The Municipal Clerk stated Public Notice of this meeting, pursuant to the Open Public Meetings Act, 

has been given on December 15, 2015 and January 13, 2016 by the City Clerk in the following manner: 

 

  1.  Posting written notice on the official bulletin board in the lobby of the 

       City Hall on; 

 

  2.  Providing written notice to the offices of The Daily Journal and The Press 

       of Atlantic City; 

 

  3.  Filing written notice in the office of the City Clerk of the City of Vineland. 

 

 Vice President Spinelli asked if anyone from the public would like to comment.   

 

 Steve Lewis commented about the snow plow offer from Wildwood Crest and stated he believes Mayor 

Bermudez and Director Garcia owe Wildwood Crest an apology. 

 

 Neil Lewis suggested that perhaps the city needs a better plan to handle state of emergencies. 

 

 The Municipal Clerk reviewed the agenda. 

 

 Councilwoman Gonzalez reported on the activities planned by the Health Department, including sunset 

yoga and beach volleyball. 

 

 Responding to questions from City Council, Administrator Dickenson stated that the fiber optic line 

will cost approximately $68,000, with $21,000 of that total for the PAL project. 

 

 Vice President Spinelli questioned a residential solar project applicant and what he was told.  

Administrator Dickenson will check into it. 

 

 Solicitor Tonetta announced that he sent a commitment for NJHMFA funding of $1.4 million. 

 

The Vice President entertained a motion by Councilman Procopio, and seconded by Councilwoman 

Gonzalez, to adjourn the meeting.  The Clerk called the roll:  YEAS: Councilwoman Gonzalez 

       Councilman Procopio 

        Vice President Spinelli 

        

 

 

 

 

 

            

          Paul F. Spinelli 

               Vice President of Council 

ATTEST: 

 

 

 

       

  Keith Petrosky, RMC 

     Municipal Clerk 


